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Iwerne Minster Parish Council 

Councillor Vacancy Procedure 
(Adopted 13th August 2019) 

 

Notice of Casual Vacancy 
 
1. When a vacancy arises, the Clerk will inform Democratic Services, who will supply the Notice of 

Casual Vacancy for the Parish Council.  Copies of this Notice are then displayed around the 
parish.  This Notice states that a by-election to fill the vacancy will be held, if within 14 days 
(NOT COUNTING Christmas Eve, Christmas Day, Good Friday, Bank Holidays, any day appointed 
for public thanksgiving, Saturdays and Sundays) from the date of the Notice, ten electors for the 
parish give Notice in writing requesting an election to the Returning Officer.   

2. The Notice should also state that, if no request is made to the Returning Officer, the Parish 
Council will fill the vacancy by co-option. 

3. Details of when the Notice was displayed must be sent immediately to Democratic Services as 
they will be responsible for calculating the date of any by-election if one becomes necessary.  If 
the required 10 requests for a poll are received in the specified time by the Returning Officer, a 
by-election will be held within 60 days of the date when the Notice of Vacancy was first 
published.  Fourteen days after the date of the Notice of Vacancy, the Clerk should telephone 
the Returning Officer to see if a poll has been claimed by any ten electors. 

 

Co-Options 

1. If insufficient requests are received within 14 days, then the Parish Council may co-opt as soon 
as practicable after the expiry of the 14 days.  Where a vacancy occurs within six months before 
the day on which a councillor would have retired at the next four yearly election, parish councils 
may co-opt to fill the vacancy; most parish councils do.  There is no need to advertise the 
vacancy.  The point is that during that final six month period there will be no formal election to 
fill any vacancies. 

 


